2016-2017 University Senate

Monday, September 26, 2016 2:45 pm, Assembly Hall

James Collins, Chair

MINUTES

Present:

Adams, Marcus; Alaei, Kamiar; Atrey, Pradeep; Brandon, Peter; Chan, Keith; Chen, Mei-Hwa; Collins, James; Craig, Allison; Cruz, Jose; Curtis, Henry; Earle, Keith; Fabris, Daniele; Fox, Cynthia; Galembo, Phyllis; Galusha, Jaime; Green, Cathleen; Hamilton, Diane; Hartman, Charles; Jerison, Michael; Keenan, Donald; Kessler, Jane; King, Ekow; Kiorpes, Karen; Kuznetsov, Igor; Lafond, Deborah; Lawrence, Zina; Lizotte, Alan; Mallia, Mary Ellen; Mamorella, David; Marler, Janet; Martinez, Maritza; Mckenna, Holly; McNutt, Louise- Anne; Moore, Chris; Mower, James; Ng, Vivien; Pastore, Christopher; Poehlman, Christian; Prelow, Hazel; Pyles, Loretta; Reinhold, Karin; Shi, Hua; Smith, Christy; Spencer, Latonia; Tchernev, Alexandre; Vergari, Sandra; Wharram, Dawn; Williams, Oscar; Zhou, Liming; Altarriba, Jeanette; Stellar, James; Wheeler, Darrell

Guests:

Datri, Angela; Hyde, James; Szelest, Bruce; Vero, Ron; Lane, Jason; Bartow, Jon; Jewell, Carol; Stewart, Caro-Beth; Winchester, Kathie; LaValley, Celine; Chang, Hui- Ching; Richie, Annette; Lantzy, Pam; Bohl, Tracy; Philip, Thecla; Kumar, Satyen; Carron, Jennifer; Walker, Theresa; Murray, Ann Marie; Cohen, Mark; Hedberg, William

The meeting convened at 2:45 p.m.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The minutes of May 9, 2016 were approved by acclamation.

INTERIM PRESIDENT'S REPORT – JAMES R. STELLAR

Dr. Stellar proclaimed it was an honor to be able to address everyone for the first time as Interim President. He thanked the Senate leaders and senators for their engagement and service. The Senate plays a very important role in the life of this University, he added. The Interim President emphasized that the University has been through a number of transitions, and we know how to move forward in the face of change. He stressed that he is very mindful that we are doing a lot together and this really is a University on the move.

Interim President Stellar reminded the group that to keep progressing there has to be a collective effort of faculty, staff, students and the administration. He noted that we are underway in the largest academic expansion in 50 years, with new colleges and academic programs. Our student retention rate is up 3.5 points to 84 percent – a six-year high, he underscored. The best way to grow is to hold on to the students we have already recruited, he stressed, as it is right for the students and will cover the costs of hiring new faculty. The Interim President stated that we are doing this, that it is a tremendous achievement, and that he anticipates we are going to get better.

Interim President Stellar highlighted these other items on the horizon:

- The Compact Plan decisions to be released later this week;
- An announcement this week regarding the Presidential Search a process under the auspices of the University Council, and managed by Council Chair Michael Castellana;
- A "Critical Conversation" on the role of the arts and humanities in a public research university

 a commitment made by former President Jones at his Spring Faculty Address last April,
 which Interim President Stellar promised we will absolutely make happen as soon as possible;
- The Fall Faculty Address scheduled for November 9th in the PAC where, Interim President expressed, he looks forward to talking further about some of the things addressed superficially here today;
- Strategic planning a process in which we are engaging, and to which Co-Chair Leanne Wirkkula and many others have contributed, he added.

Lastly, the Interim President and Senate welcomed Interim Provost Darrell Wheeler, who will take over as Co-Chair of the Strategic Planning Steering Committee leading that process.

INTERIM PROVOST'S REPORT - DARRELL WHEELER

Interim Provost Wheeler offered thanks and stated that he looks forward to serving, building on former Provost Stellar's work, and adding his own style. The strategic plan initiative underway will continue, as Co-Chair with Vice President for Planning, Policy and Compliance Leanne Wirkkula. The Interim Provost noted that, as a former member of the steering committee, he is not unfamiliar with the work we have been doing. We envision this as being an important component for the presidential search. As we go forward, 18 futuring groups will be crafting working documents on key strategic steps, as announced on UAlbany today. We will hone in collectively on activities that will guide us to the next 5 to 10 years and maybe beyond. Topics will include the following: equity, diversity and inclusion; role of humanities; public research; and internationalization. The Interim Provost asked that the University be mindful of two dates - December 9th and 10th - when a "Concert of Ideas" will take place at which we want full campus participation of faculty, staff and students. Interim Provost Wheeler added that he looks forward to giving updates, meeting with individual units, and exploring how we can continue the work of Interim President Stellar.

Questions were then addressed on a role for the new president in the strategic plan, and on student enrollment. The President and Provost stressed the desire to be accessible for further discussion.

<u>UNIVERSITY SENATE CHAIR'S REPORT</u> – James Collins, Chair

I. Informational

- a. On May 12, Senate leadership (Fox, Collins, Stefl-Mabry) met with Provost Stellar, Chief of Staff Wirkkula and Vice Provost Bruce Szelest to discuss the administrative review process.
- b. Throughout the summer months (Incoming) Chair Collins met with the (Incoming) Vice Chair Reinhold and Senators Kressner, Janiszewski and Moslehi from the Senate's Committee on Assessment of Governance and Consultation to write the Report on the 2016 Survey of Shared Governance. A brief presentation of the report will be made to the Senate on October 26, and a Senate Forum on the report will be held later the same week.
- c. On June 6, the Interim Dean of CEAS distributed a memo announcing the reorganization of the information science disciplines within the College of Engineering and Applied Sciences. Chair Fox referred the matter to the Governance Council to determine whether formal consultation as required by University Senate Bylaws Article 1 Section 2.2.2 had taken place. The Governance Council met on June 15 and determined that the reorganization needed to be considered by UPPC, UAC, and GAC, before being referred to the Senate.
- d. On June 9, Senate leadership (Fox, Collins, Stefl-Mabry) had its first monthly leadership meeting with Provost Stellar and Chief of Staff Wirkkula since February. The topics discussed included formal consultation that needs to take place this summer, and especially the question of when UPPC will be brought into the Compact Planning process; compensation for contingent faculty representatives and for Senate Campus Governance Leadership; jawboning the Deans in support of the Senate; and administrative review of the statement that GOV prepared for the Senate website.
- e. On June 21, Senate leadership (Fox, Collins, Stefl-Mabry, Gulatee) met with incoming officers (Reinhold, Poehlmann) to prepare for leadership transition.
- f. On July 15, Senate leadership (Fox Collins, Stefl-Mabry) attended a meeting with Provost Stellar, Vice Provosts Hedberg and Szelest for formal consultation on a transition to permanence for the Dean of the College of Engineering and Applied Sciences.
- g. On July 15, Senate leadership was informed that the Senate Vice Chair and the Immediate Past Chair will each receive one course release for the 2016-17 academic year.
- h. On July 19, President Jones called a meeting of Senate leadership (Fox, Collins, Stefl-Mabry) and the Council of Deans at which he announced his resignation from the University at Albany effective at the end of September.
- i. On July 18, Senate Leadership (Fox, Collins, Stefl-Mabry) received a request for nominations to the Strategic Planning Steering Committee. Drawing from Senate Leadership and Governance, a list of nominees was submitted on July 28.
- j. On July 21, (Incoming) Chair Collins and (Immediate Past) Chair Fox and several members of UPPC met in July with James Van Voorst, VP for Finances and Administration, to discuss the most recent (2015-2016) Compact Planning Process. We were informed that award decisions have been made, but not announced, and so we do not know how the CP funds were distributed. All parties agreed to improve the consultation process by involving the Senate and, in particular, UPPC, earlier in the process. This will likely entail at least one UPPC meeting over the summer.
- k. On July 27, Senate Leadership received a request for nominees to the Campus Recreation Advisory Board.
- 1. On August 4, Senate leadership (Fox, Collins, Stefl-Mabry) and the Council of Deans participated in a meeting with SUNY Provost Andrew Cartwright. We were invited to forward recommendations for an internal candidate to be selected and named Interim President by the trustees at their meeting in mid-September. The individual selected will not be considered for the permanent position. Provost Cartwright also outlined the presidential search process which will be led by the University Council President Michael Castellana and completed so that a new president is in place in time for the next academic year.
 - m. On August 9, Senate leadership (Fox, Collins, Stefl-Mabry) received a request from Provost Stellar for formal consultation on a transition to permanence for the Library Dean.
- n. On August 17, Incoming Senate Chair Collins wrote University Council Chair Michael Castellana to initiate communication regarding the upcoming search for a new President for the University.
- o. On August 22, Incoming Senate Chair Collins wrote University Council Chair Michael Castellana to request that the Presidential Search Committee be expanded to include an additional (7th) faculty member, a graduate student, and an additional (2nd) representative from the campus foundation board. The request is provided for in the current SUNY Guidelines.

- p. On August 29, Ronald Vero agreed to serve as the Senate Parliamentarian for 2016-2017.
- q. On September 2, Senate Chair Collins participated in a conference call with University Council Chair Michael Castellana and University Chief of Staff Leanne Wirkkula to discuss how to populate a Presidential Search Committee, pursuant to SUNY guidelines on the Presidential Search Process (as amended in June 22, 2016 Amendments to the Guidelines for Conducting Presidential Searches for State Operated Campuses). A primary topic was the nomination and selection of faculty representatives to the Presidential Search Committee. A division of labor in three parts was agreed to: University Council Chair Castellana will prepare a working guideline and timeline for the Presidential Search process; Chief of Staff Wirkkula will include a call for faculty nominations in a general request for nominations to the Presidential Search Committee; and the Senate Governance Council will organize a list of submitted nominees, assist the Senate Secretary in conducting a secret ballot, and select the six faculty representatives to the search committee, based on vote tallies and Council-determined criteria to insure an inclusive search process.
- r. On September 7, Dean Shawky of the School of Business submitted a proposal to separate the Department of Information Technology Management into two separate departments for Senate consultation. Dean Boyer of the College of Engineering and Applied Sciences submitted a proposal to merge the Departments of Informatics and Information Studies into one Department for Senate consultation.
- s. Campus Leadership meetings between the Provost's and President's Offices and the Senate Leadership Group (Collins, Fox, and Reinhold) are being scheduled.

II. Actions taken

- a. CEAS proposal to merge Informatics and Information Studies into a Department of Information Science referred to UPPC, UAC, and GAC.
- b. School of Business proposal to divide Information Technology Management into Departments of Information Systems and Business Analytics and Information Security and Digital Forensics referred to UPPC, UAC, and GAC.

III. Recommendations for actions

N/A

Chair Collins expressed that he was very pleased we have experienced leaders during the transition this coming year. The Chair highlighted items from his written report and added updates regarding the presidential search. There will be a call for nominations to serve on the search committee October 5-12, and a secret ballot October 17-21. The search firm would be chosen soon after, with campus forums for further input and participation in the final candidate interview process. All this information was outlined on the presidential search website, and Senators were asked to inform their constituents.

Chair Collins welcomed this year's Senators and reviewed Senate charges, procedures, and membership (including Article I, Section II of the faculty bylaws), information also available on the Senate website. Senate Secretary Christian Poehlmann and Parliamentarian Ron Vero then assisted with a mock voting exercise.

OTHER REPORTS

SUNY Senators' Report - Diane Hamilton, Walter Little, Latonia Spencer

On September 15 and 16, the SUNY Faculty Executive Committee and the various SUNY faculty committees met at the Desmond Hotel, Albany to plan their business goals for the coming year. SUNY Faculty Senate business can be found on the its

website: http://system.suny.edu/facultysenate/. Any campus concerns, questions, or items related to state senate business should be communicated to one of the SUNY Faculty Senators at UAlbany. There are a number of standing SUNY

Faculty Senate committees (http://system.suny.edu/facultysenate/committees/). University faculty and staff members can volunteer to participate on these committees and direct participation helps ensure the campus has a place on shaping state policies related to our campuses.

Campuses are encouraged to nominate themselves for the Shared Governance Award (http://system.suny.edu/academic-affairs/faculty-staff-awards/shared-governance-award/). The deadline for receipt of nominations is Tuesday, November 15, 2016. Last year, only two campuses nominated themselves.

The SUNY Faculty Senate Executive Committee, Committee Chairs, Senators, and Campus Governance Leaders will meet for 174th Fall Plenary Meeting on October 20-22, 2016 and hosted by SUNY Cortland.

Graduate Student Organization Report – Jefferson Garcia, President – Nothing submitted

Student Association Report – Felix Abreu, President – Nothing submitted

Senate Chair Collins noted that he had been in e-mail contact with the GSA and SA Chairs, who indicated that they are appointing members to serve on Senate committees.

COUNCIL/COMMITTEE CHAIRS' REPORTS

CAA Report - James Mower, Chair

CAA met on May 3, 2016 to review and vote for approval of 2 reports, as follows:

- 1) Assessment Report of the Department of Philosophy (approved)
- 2) Assessment Report of the Department of Psychology (approved)

CAFFECoR - Carol Jewell, Chair

1. Informational

CAFFECoR held its first meeting of the 2016-2017 academic year on September 10, 2016. We discussed issues that CAFFECoR dealt with last year, namely, the academic freedom policy as it relates particularly to faculty and staff. We also discussed possible projects for this year, including (but not limited to) the academic freedom policy as it relates to students, and supplying new text for the undergraduate bulletin, stating the measures a student should take should they feel that their academic freedom has been hindered. We also discussed the two resolutions that we sent to the SEC.

2. Reports of Actions

N/A

3. Recommendations for Actions

Ng will share (with other members of CAFFECoR) the requirement for certain specific content areas that teaching faculty must include on their syllabi.

Jewell encouraged members to read the Committee minutes she sent out during the summer, and to bring forward any comments or questions to her.

The date for the next meeting has not yet been determined.

CERS – Michael Jerison, Chair – Nothing to Report

Chair Jerison raised an ethics issue to do with the arraignment of Alain Kaloyeros, former faculty member in the Department of Physics and former Head of the College of Nanoscale Engineering. The Chair voiced concerns regarding administrative practices that made it possible for an individual to get that much power in the University at Albany and in the State of NY, with limited evaluation and resulting in damage to the economy. CERS plans to ask for a formal resolution 1) for the opening of the books on the entire New York Nanoscale project budget and 2) plans to recommend that SUNY Central conduct an independent review of SUNY Poly's academic and research operations. More discussion will follow once the resolution has been approved to be voted upon on the Senate floor.

CoR Faculty Senate Report - Daniele Fabris, Chair

CoR met on Mon, Sept 12. The main topic on the agenda was to constitute the various subcommittees that are part of CoR:

- Benevolent Awards Review
- Conference/Journal Support Awards Review
- FRAP-A Award Review
- Committee on Centers, Institutes and Specialized Research Laboratories
- Excellence in Research & Creative Activities Review

We are still short on required numbers. These subcommittees can include individuals that are not necessarily CoR members. Therefore, we are looking for volunteers outside CoR.

This year, in addition to supporting the work of the subcommittees and deliberate on their recommendations, CoR will continue the review of the documentation associated with these awards. In particular, we would like to help possible applicants by further clarifying the goals of the awards, the application requirements, and the criteria used to review the proposals. Suggestions are typically advanced by the subcommittees, therefore participating in their work offers an excellent opportunity to shape the process.

This year, CoR will also continue the survey of centers/institutes initiated last semester by the Committee on Centers, Institutes etc. We found that many centers/institutes are listed on the VPR website, but are not active or exist anymore. For those that have not responded to direct inquiries, we will contact the proper College or unit that may have jurisdiction on them The initial goal is to clean up the image of the research landscape, which we project on the outside, from outdated or incorrect information. Another goal is to look at the scope of these centers/institute and see if CoR could suggest any possible move to help.

CPCA – Louise-Anne McNutt, Chair – Nothing to report

GAC – **James Fossett, Chair** – Nothing to report

Governance Council Report – Karin Reinhart, Chair September, 2016

The Governance Council had its first meeting Sept 7th. This was an organizational meeting and a review of the council's charge for incoming members. The Council was informed of the state of the Presidential Search and the council's role in this case. We discussed the procedure to select senate representatives to the different committees and groups outside governance. A member proposed the discussion of how representatives for contingent faculty are selected. This is an item that the Council will examine this year. A member suggested that to increase the student participation in the Senate, we should invite the student paper to report on the Senate Meetings.

The University Council met on Sept 15th. These were the highlights: A) President Jones gave his last report emphasizing the accomplishments over his presidency: the creation of CEAS, the affiliation with Albany law School, expansion of Harriman Campus, improved student experience, increased public engagement. Interim President Stellar was introduced. B) A. Cartwright, Provost and Executive Vice Chancellor, explained the Presidential Search and Chancellor Search processes. The Presidential Search committee will be constituted as follows: four council members (including the chair), six members of the full-time teaching faculty, one student, one alumni representative, one campus-related foundation representative, one academic dean, and one professional or support staff member. Campuses with more than 10,000 students are allowed a larger representation and therefore our Senate is in conversation with the SUNY's administration to expand the representation of the faculty and students in order to have a more diversified representation in the search committee. More information about the search process for both positions, president and chancellor, can be obtained at SUNY.edu website. There you can also find the composition of the Chancellor Search Committee. C) F. Sanai, Vice President for University Development and Executive Director of UAlbany Foundation reported that University Development had raised 21 million last year, with a total of 55m million up to day, since the campaign started. The current campaign will end on Jan. 2019 with a target of 150 million.

The process for election of faculty and professional or staff representatives for the Presidential Search Committee will start shortly with contributions of the full faculty and professional and staff bodies. Thus we urge you to start thinking about persons to nominate for the Presidential Search Committee.

Chair Reinhold emphasized that the Presidential search is going to move very fast, and elaborated on information regarding the dates, website and forums that Senate Chair Collins discussed in his report. The GOV Chair stressed the need for Senate attendees to communicate the process to each department, ensuring that the whole university community has a chance to participate and provide feedback. Please be attentive to e-mails and to the website.

LISC - David Mamorella, Chair

Will have their first meeting on September 19.

LISC met as scheduled and would be forming its subcommittees and deciding on chairs.

FROM: Karen Kiorpes and Christy Smith, Co-Chairs, UAC

RE: Report of UAC Activity for the SEC, April 29 to September 16, 2016

DATE: September 16, 2016

Beyond their last meeting April 28, UAC and Curriculum and Honors continued to review curricular changes via email discussions and voting, as follows

A new minor in Creative Writing was approved in consultation with Senate chair in July

- Changes were made to Requirements for Geography B.A., to implement competencies plans for General Education
- Changes were made to Requirements for Economics B.A., to implement competencies plans for General Education
- Changes were made to Requirements for Art History Honors B.A.
- Changes were made to Requirements for Atmospheric Science Honors B.S.
- Changes were made to Requirements for Interdisciplinary Studies with a faculty-initiated concentration in Environmental Science Honors B.S.

In late June, UAC received official notification of the approval of the following programs:

- The new B.S. in Computer Engineering offered through the College of Engineering and Applied Sciences was registered by State Ed
- The new B.S. and B.A. in Emergency Preparedness, Homeland Security and Cybersecurity offered through the College of Emergency Preparedness, Homeland Security and Cybersecurity was registered by State Ed

The UAC will have its first meeting of the year on September 22. Co-chairs Smith and Kiorpes are working now to finalize committee membership. Fall meetings are also scheduled for October 18, November 10 and December 6. We will schedule additional meetings as required.

ULC – Ekow King, Chair – Nothing to report.

UPPC – Cynthia Fox, Chair, Report for Senate meeting of September 26

I. Informational

- 1. UPPC met on July 19 to receive an update on the Compact Planning Process from Vice President Van Voorst and Associate Vice President Bessette.
- 2. UPPC met on August 31. The major item of business was the consideration of a Letter of Intent and Campus Impact Form for a Master of Science Degree in Environmental and Computer Engineering (CEAS).
- 3. UPPC will meet on September 21 at which time we will hear reports from the Facilities Committee and the Resource Analysis and Planning Committee and consider:
 - a. a request to convert existing faculty-initiated degree to formally registered BS in Environmental Science (CAS);
 - b. a request to establish a BS in Electrical and Sustainable Engineering;
 - c. a proposal to merge the Departments of Informatics and Information Studies (CEAS);
 - d. and a proposal to restructure the ITM department into two separate departments within the School of Business.

II. Actions Taken

- 1. UPPC voted to approve the LOI for an MS in Electrical and Computer Engineering pending minor changes.
- Chair Fox received the amended documents from CEAS on September 1. They have been signed and forwarded to Provost Stellar.

III. Recommendations

a. That UPPC's participation in the Compact Planning process occur sooner so that meaningful consultation can occur, and that the timeline be announced sufficiently ahead of time so that members can plan to attend a summer meeting.

b. That UPPC receive bi-annual reports providing information on how progress has been made on previously approved compact planning proposals. Such reports should include the impact of the proposed item (operational/fiscal), updates on the time period of the initiative to be realized, and a summarization of the outcomes measured as well as a description of the tracking and measurement methodology used.

UPPC met on September 21st and voted to approve proposals I.3.a, I.3.b, I.3.c, and I.3.d of the above report. Regarding a question on the status of the Libraries, there were to be no changes in the 2 departments other than the merge. The department will be Chaired by Phil Eppard, and the merger has the full support of the faculty involved. A consultant has been in discussions about the future of the department. We are being very mindful that faculty are involved and have been consulted about any issues regarding restructuring.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

CHARTER AMENDMENT 1516-03A: CLARIFICATION OF RESPONSIBILITIES OF CAA

The Amendment was reintroduced, having been presented in the Spring meeting, in order for the new 2016-17 Senate membership to have the chance for discussion and review. The Senate would vote on the amendment at its next meeting.

NEW BUSINESS

A. Election of Senators Selected by their Council as Council Chairs

UAC Christy Smith (Co-Chair); CPCA Louise-Anne McNutt; COR Daniele Fabris

A motion was made to approve the latest roster membership, with the following voting results: Approved 34; Opposed 0; Abstained 0

B. Approval of Changes in Council Memberships - Senate Secretary Christian Poehlmann

CAA:

- 1. Added Istvan Kecskes (SOE senator) to replace Yan Zhang (SOE senator) who was moved to CPCA
- 2. Added Igor Kuznetsov (SPH senator) who requested to be moved from GOV (but no particular other council)
- 3. Magdia De Jesus (SPH) was removed Added this year from Volunteer List- Cannot be on council anymore.
- 4. Johanna Londono Can't continue

CAFFECOR

1. Cheryl Frye – Can't continue

CERS:

- 1. Leonard Slade (CAS/Africana Stds. SENATOR) was replaced by Oscar Williams (who is not full professor) As a result, replaced Leonard with: Phyllis Galembo (CAS/Art SENATOR) who is Professor.
- 2. "Added Phyllis Galembo"

COR:

- 1. Aiguo Dai (CAS/AES SENATOR) replaced with Justin Minder (CAS/AES- NO SENATOR) Requested by Dept.
- 2. Christopher Pastore (CAS/History at large SENATOR) Moved from ULC- In order to comply with the 4 senator policy of council.

CPCA:

- 1. Zheng Yan (SOE SENATOR) moved from CAA.
- 2. Randall Craig Can't continue

GAC:

- 1. Added Sandra Vergari (SOE SENATOR) Requested by her.
- 2. Ron Toseland Can't continue
- 3. Added Keith Chan New SSW senator (replacing Ron Toseland)

GOV:

- 1. Igor Kuznetsov removed Requested a change.
- 2. Greg Nowell added for Downtown Campus coverage
- 3. Added Christian Poehlmann, new Secretary

UAC:

- 1. Added Liming Zhou (CAS/AES SENATOR) replacing the CAS at Large#2 SENATOR (The person elected is a professional as a result UAC would have been short a teaching FAC.).
- 2. Monika Pietrowska (CAS/Philosophy) was removed Added this year from Volunteer List-Cannot be on council anymore.

ULC:

- 1. Oscar Williams replacing Leonard Slade as CAS/Africa SENATOR
- 2. Moved Christopher Pastore (CAS/History At Large SENATOR) to COR
- 3. Added Antun Milas (Math Teaching FAC. from Volunteer List) to replace Christopher Pastore

A motion was made to approve the above membership changes, with the following voting results: Approved 34; Opposed 0; Abstained 2

C. Introduction of Senate Bill 161701: A PROPOSAL TO ESTABLISH A GRADUATE CERTIFICATE PROGRAM IN INTERNATIONAL EDUCATION MANAGEMENT

Professor Jason Lane provided a brief overview of the proposal. All the courses would apply to our Master's or PhD program. There would be a follow-on proposal for a Master's in International

Education Management to complement this certificate. The department would use existing resources, with a \$7,500 grant to help move courses online.

A motion was made to approve the above proposal with the following voting results: Approved 31; Opposed 2; Abstained 2

D. 161701R RESOLUTION ON ACADEMIC FREEDOM POLICY

Senate Chair Collins noted that this proposal was to make the policy publicly available on the University at Albany website.

A motion was made to approve the above proposal with the following voting results: Approved 35; Opposed 0; Abstained 0

A numbering adjustment was made to the resolutions which had been distributed with the agenda. This resolution, previously denoted as 161702R, was renumbered to 161701, corresponding to the vote.

The question was raised how many Senators were required for quorum. Chair Collins, Parliamentarian Vero and the Senate officers calculated that quorum had not been met. The votes would stand for the items voted upon prior to the determination. Though it was noted that it had not been a quorum call per se, Chair Collins announced that, since the lack of quorum was called to his attention, the meeting was ended. The other 2 resolutions on the agenda were tabled until the next meeting.

ADJOURNMENT

The Senate adjourned at 4:28 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by Elisa Lopez, Recorder